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Council Meeting Minutes 

4/10/18 – 6:35 p.m. 

 

Meeting was called to order; Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance followed. 

 

In Attendance:  Mayor Dudley, Vice-Mayor Howell, Councilmembers Troup, Roberts and DeSimone, 

Manager Campbell and Attorney Perez 

 

Absent: None 

 

o Proclamations- 

  April 2018 National Donate Life Month, Mayor Dudley read the proclamation and  

shared two scenarios about how donating organs can save a life.   

  May 2018 National Bike Month, Mayor Dudley read the proclamation and encouraged 

more people to ride their bikes.  

 

       Manager Campbell stated we are sponsoring Biking with a Badge with the Police Department. 

Also, We  will be hold a Town Bike Ride. The location is To Be Determined.  The ride will include a 

portion of the future trail system and the Pinellas Trail.  

Bike to work week is May 14-18 and bike to work day is May 18. 

 

Mayor Dudley proclaimed April as Donate Life Month and May as National Bike Month.  

   

 

o Consent Agenda for April 2018 

Motion to Approve:  Councilmember Roberts 

Second:    Councilmember Troup All in favor. 

 

o Open Forum  

Rob Rajewski, Business Owner - 6190 54th Ave N. – read a letter complaining about having a bike 

that he donated to the Police Department for an event, returned to him. He stated he is always 

willing to buy bikes for the children.  He brought the bike to the Council Meeting.   

 

o Old Business:  None. 

 

o New Business: 

Attorney Perez read in full Resolution 2018-06 -Mid-Year Budget Transfer.  

Transferring $10,000 in Capital (300) Street Resurfacing to Capital (300) NewVehicles. 

Manager Campbell commented that there needs to be a correction to the resolution.  It isn’t a 

backhoe that is being purchased it is a bucket truck.  

 

o Comments: 

Councilmember Troup requested naming Unit 12 park after Officer Matson since he is retiring 

this year after working 29 years in the Town. Mayor Dudley responded this is something we can 

discuss at the next Workshop.  

  

Mayor Dudley stated that for the Lake Cleanup Event this past Saturday the Town partnered 

with Keep Pinellas Beautiful. They are a great resource to partner with for continued events.    
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 The event was successful.  We had a lot of volunteers from Keep Pinellas and the Town.   

 

There will be a Fallen Officer’s Memorial on May 9th at 10:00 am in front to the Sheriff’s 

Department on Ulmerton Road. The Mayor asked Vice-Mayor Howell to go in her place, as she 

has a Leadership Pinellas Event. 

 

Manager Campbell wanted to make everyone aware of the following: 

 

Volunteer/Teacher Appreciation Breakfast will be April 13th 7-9 a.m. at Community Hall. The 

Town Volunteers and area Teachers are invited.  

 

The April Suncoast League of Cities Luncheon will be held on April 20th at Community Hall 

11:30-1:30 p.m. 

 

 The Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council Future of the Region Awards Banquet Breakfast is 

 May 18th.  Please let us now if you would like to attend.   Our application has been submitted. 

This is the first time Kenneth City has submitted an application for this Award.  

 

 

Motion to Adjourn: Councilmember DeSimone           Second:  Councilmember Troup 

Meeting adjourned @ 7:08   

 

                                                                        Respectfully submitted,  

Cindy M. McCarthy, Town Clerk         


